

Parties at home/ fundraising Individual orders.

Would you like to become a consultant. KATE MERCER 01262 470556 07860 478867 kathleenmercer @btopenworld.com

FOR SALE

Pre-owned
Conservatory
with apex roof
3.9m x 3.9m

£500

Please telephone Greg on 07811264522

Direct Flooring Suppliers of Driffield & Bridlington

Carpet-Vinyl-Laminate-Wood Flooring -Amtico-Rugs Family run business for 13 years

Domestic and commercial work supplied and fitted

We can bring samples to your home

Free quotes

01377 250522 Driffield shop

01262 604443 Bridlington shop

01262 470758 Home

Directflooring1@aol.com

Edition #357

May 2018

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Lissett Wind Farm Fund

The Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund Panel have allocated an amount of money for the security of homes in the area. The fund has already secured over 200 homes and there are now funds available to secure more.

The project aims to reduce burglaries in dwellings and non-dwellings, reduce the risk of re offending, and residents' fear of crime. It will involve carrying out home security assessments and the supply and fitting of home security equipment to dwellings and outbuildings.

To be referred, or to nominate a neighbour for referral, contact your local Parish Council.

Next Parish Meeting

The Annual Parish Council meeting (including the Annual Parish Meeting) is to be held on 8 May 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

This meeting is the AGM of the Parish Council and the Election of Officers will take place at this meeting. This will be followed by the opportunity for members of the public to put forward any concerns or requests to the Parish Council regarding the village for the coming year. Parish Council Meeting No 1 - 2018/19 will follow on from the Annual Parish Meeting on the same evening, 8 May 2018.



Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084

Items for publication in the June issue should reach me by 25/05/18
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel: 01262 605935 - Mobile: 07966 160267
burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 01262 470873

MAY CHURCH SERVICES

6th	11am 3pm	Morning Prayer Holy Communion at FORDON
10th	8am	ASCENSION DAY Holy Communion at the vicarage followed by breakfast
13th	11am	Morning worship
20th	11am	Holy Communion for Pentecost
27th	10am	Benefice Service at Grindale

Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays

(except Bank Holidays) at

9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet

old and new friends



PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church. (except Bank Holidays) There is a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am at the Vicarage EXCLUDING Bank Holidays

AT ST. JAMES' FORDON

on Monday 7th May 10am- 4pm, Please come and share with us....... delicious cakes, super coffee/tea, tombola, fellowship and a good chat - what could be better!!

This is our main fundraising effort of the yearplease help us!!!!

CRAFT & CHAT

is now 'on holiday' until September.

So get the gardening tools out!!!!



HISTORY GROUP

The History Group held their last talk of the present season when Dr. Peter Asquith-Cowans spoke about the "Influence of the Vikings in East Yorkshire".

Peter began by describing the area as it would have been when the Vikings first arrived in this country. They came, not to plunder, but looking for land to settle on. They

were slowly and gradually influenced by Christianity and integrated into the already established communities bringing with them new methods of farming and trade.

Many place names today are derived from Viking names and settlements. Many words we use

today are similar to the Norse language. They reorganised areas of the landscape for farming. Travelling in their longboats they brought trade from different lands.

in some instances their shipbuilding techniques are still used today.

The Vikings came to settle and their influences are still with us.

The secretary closed the meeting by thanking everyone for their help and for creating yet another successful season for the Club.

We restart on Thursday20th September with a talk on historical newspapers. Hope to see you then.

Anyone for Tennis?

is looking for more players – especially Ladies! We play in a friendly, local league as well as socially. We have 2 Men's teams, 1 Mixed team, 1 Ladies' team and year-round social tennis.

The teams range from Division 7 right up to Division 2 – so a wide spread of abilities are needed!

Don't worry if you haven't played for ages – it's like riding a bike - and some pre-season coaching might be available.

The emphasis in the lower divisions is on taking part and having fun – it's a bit more serious as you play higher up in the league!

League matches start week commencing 23 April 2018 and go through until August.

Club membership/match fees are very reasonable - tennis is a very sociable and affordable sport.

you're interested in finding out more, please contact:

Jo Frend (07778 059571) or Liz Sellers (07894 202806) or Jane Crossley (01262 420462)

Hissing Sid being released



I am pleased to say that there have been hedgehogs seen around the village within the last few weeks and I have released four more that have received bed and breakfast at my house over the winter. We are looking forward to a very exciting spring and summer in Burton Fleming with hopefully lots of hoglet sightings. (Please let Kate or

myself know if you see any hedgehogs around the village so we can monitor their progress and whereabouts.)

Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink at this busy time of year.

Hedgehog favourites:-

- -Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- -Spikes semi moist hedgehog food
- -Wet cat food in jelly No fish flavour please
- -Dried mealworms in very small amounts

Ensure your garden has hedgehog doorways to your neighbours and that all ponds have accessible slopes, as the hedgehogs do like to swim.

And if you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they are in distress so please seek advise from either Kate or myself within the village. We are helping Jo Pickering from Langtoft who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready for release.

Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs Ali Blyth Dear Friends,

What is your vocation? What stirs your heart? What are you passionate about?

I don't mean the person you love or your favourite sports team, or the food you love. I mean what is in your heart and mind. What concerns you, what really winds you up.

It may be climate change, pollution, abuse of children, hospital closure, I could think of many things that could be included in this. The question is: what, if anything, are you going to do about it? When was the last time you wrote to your M.P., to the Prime Minister, to your local council, to the newspapers?

It's time to stand up and be counted. It's time to make certain people feel uncomfortable.

Christian people need to do this too, they need to write to the archbishops, they need to contact other Christians, they need to pray about the problems in our world. We cant' sweep these problems under the carpet, we can't ignore them, we can't expect other people to deal with them.

So, let's make ourselves heard, let's make a fuss, let's make the relevant folks sit up and listen.... and let's do it together.

with love & blessings, Revd Barbara

New opening times for the outreach Post Office service in Burton Fleming

starting from Monday 9th April.



Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 10 - 12 each day.



VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS MAY 2018

KEW GARDENS * GROW WILD*; The East Riding Association of Village Halls have succeeded in obtaining a small grant to acquire plants etc. to enhance the outside of several village halls of which we are one. Would you/your family/friends like to help by spending a morning or afternoon or both, for a fun planting day. We are hoping to spend Saturday morning May 5th. Refreshments included. Please ring me if you are interested, or just turn up from 9am. Kate 01262 470556.

APRIL LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize - Kath Brambles - £25 2nd Prize - Gary Skinn- £15 3rd Prize - Ann Oates - £10 4th Prize - Kate Holroyd - £5

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 110 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. BE PART OF IT.

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 or Kate Holroyd 470766 for a personal number or numbers

The April Coffee Morning raised £139. We look forward to receiving any bric a brac and books. Next month we have a new intake of books and bric a brac. We are continually rolling over stock, which when unsold, we take to various charity shops in the area. The monies raised go into the Village Hall Improvement Fund. We would love to hear from anyone willing to volunteer to help on the coffee mornings. Alternate months from 9.45-11.45am

The Whist Drive was well attended and raised £120.00. Thanks go out to all who supported the event with raffle prizes, food, and preparation.

IMPROVEMENTS TO THE VILLAGE HALL

GREAT NEWS - We have received funding from THE LISSETT WIND FARM FUND and the 4GOODfund, supporting Community projects. Together with funds we have raised over the past 2/3 years we are able to replace

all windows and doors and lay a complete new maple sprung wood floor. The windows and doors, soffits etc have been completed and look great and the new floor will be laid week commencing June 9^{th} . There is a double door onto the Car Park which will enable additional access for outdoor events and marquee extensions. The floor will be completely level and will enable more availability for example for the hiring of dance and sports activities.

Regular Weekly Events

Wednesday mornings 10-11; ZUMBA - all welcome; Contact; Zoe 07968076679 for details

EVENTS IN MAY

Saturday 5th May - planting round the Village Hall

Tuesday 8th May - Parish Council Meeting AGM

Saturday 12th May - Coffee Morning; 10.00am-11.30am; bacon sandwiches/cakes/biscuits/bric a brac/ book stall etc ALL WELCOME

FUTURE EVENTS; 2018

Thursday 7th June - WHIST DRIVE

Saturday 9th June - COFFEE MORNING

SUNDAY 10^{th} JUNE - SATURDAY 16^{th} JUNE HALL CLOSED FOR RENOVATIONS

SUNDAY 17th JUNE - CYCLISTS

THURSDAY 21^{st} JUNE - STRAWBERRY TEAS etc from 3pm; More information in the next newsletter.

Tuesday 26th JUNE (evening) St Cuthbert's Church

Don't forget the hall is there for your use, parties and social events are booking in for 2018, ring Kate on 01262 470556 to book yours. Rates; Residents in village; £8.00per hour; Outside Village £10.00phour; Businesses etc £12.00 per hour.